

                                   Olney Memories # 15

HI Olneyites!

       I hope everyone, wherever you may be, is enjoying the beautiful fall season.

Time rolls along and Olney Memories keep coming in!  Here is # 15!   Joe Wilkerson has put a copy of all the Olney Memories in the Olney Museum, which is the old Carnegie Library on East Main Street.  There must be lots of people who are enjoying the Memories.

Keep reading and keep remembering..........and keep sending your memories for the next edition!

Ann Weesner King
pianoann97@aol.com
Class of 1960

===============================================================

Mary Noerenberg Cummings
Cummings_Mary@msn.com

I would like to thank Gwen McDonald Judge Day for her kind words about my 
Dad.  The rink taped many of Dad's sessions at the rink and played them over 
and over again.  The tapes finally wore out and there is nothing left to 
re-record as I have already asked the owner.  He has an organ at home very 
much like the one he played on at the rink.  If you go to his house in 
Olney, 926 E. Elm Street, and ask for your favorite song, he would probably
play it for you (and still without music in front of him!).

I, too, feel sad about some of the changes in the school system; however, 
newer buildings were needed and the Olney school system has usually been on 
top of things without much griping from the tax payers.  Olney's school 
system is set up much like the one in which my husband taught with 4 
outlying towns feeding the schools along with the town kids.  Each town had 
their own grade school and the buildings were very old.  We are just now 
getting into two new grade schools and a new junior high school, getting rid 
of 100-year-old buildings!

Chowders bring me back.  I so wanted to attend the Calhoun chowder on Labor 
Day while visiting my Dad, but couldn't find anymore information on it the 
Olney Daily Mail.  My hometown church, First United Church of Christ on 
North Silver Street, used to make excellent chowder as well and I really 
miss those days and the yummy chowder!  No one where I live now has even 
heard of chowder.  Does that make us "hicks"?  Dundas did great chowder 
also.  I found a recipe for chowder in one of my mother's cookbooks if 
anyone is interested.  I'll be glad to e-mail to them.

I, too, would like up-to-date information on Ruth Reckling's questions on 
events in Olney.  Could someone who still lives there respond, please.  It 
would be interesting to find out.  I know the fair is still held in the 
middle of July and that fire works are also held in the park.  I don't enjoy 
any other fairs but the one for Richland County.  Small town folks make 
things so much better.  I remember once my Dad tried to win a large stuffed 
animal (probably a teddy bear) and didn't have enough money.  He ended up 
borrowing money from Gus just to fund the gambling "spree", which he didn't 
repeat after protests from Mom.

The poolhouse is still standing, but how sad to see the pool under a mound 
of dirt.  Many fond memories.  Took swimming lessons there and I remember 
the patch I was given after achieving a certain level.  You got to sew the 
patch on your suit to show you knew how to swim!  It was "the thing" to have 
on your swimming suit.  I never liked the deep end, though.  Still too deep for 
me.

My sister and I tried walking the inner fence around the race track while my 
brother played baseball.  Baseball was boring to us.  The weeds around the 
fence were many and included milkweed plants, where the pods oozed a sticky, 
milky substance that got on your clothes and was hard to wash out.

Cheers!

Mary (Noerenberg) Cummings
Class of 1970

===========================================================

   Jim Dale

     It was interesting that you had an inquiry about the Richland County WW II  Honor Roll because I had thought about asking about it.  As I recall it was on the Southeast corner of the courthouse lawn but I did not get to see it very well because I only saw it once when I was home on one of the rare leaves I got.  I bet there is a record of it somewhere--is probably written up in some issue of the Daily Mail.  Someone will surely write about it.  

   I was in the Navy Seabees in WW II and in 1945 the battalion I was in

was sent from the Philippines to Tsingtao in north China. I heard that a

friend from Olney who was in the marines was with a division that was

located at an airbase outside of the city. I took a bus out to the base

and by asking around found my friend, Jack Pritchard. In my over 3 years

in the navy, he was the only person from Olney that I met while I was

in the service. We had our picture taken by a street photographer and I

recently ran across it while going through some old papers and pictures.

I am wondering whether anyone knows whether Jack Pritchard is still

living and if so where he is located. It sure was enjoyable seeing his

familiar face 57 years ago!

Jim Dale

Class of 1940

================================================================
Harvey Zimmerle

HARVEYZimm@aol.com
Olney memories are a blessing to us all. They bring back memories of when we were young and remind us that we are very fortunate to live in such a wonderful country and to have spent some of our lives among the White Squirrels. Growing up I had two heroes that come to mind when I think of Olney Memories. They are Mr Frank Godeke and Mr Bill Millspaugh. Mr Godeke cured me of having an upset stomach my senior year when he called me in and let me know that the baseball team would miss me if my stomach was upset one more time. He just had that way of letting you know by a look or a word when you had gone to far. No one wanted to be called in to see Mr. Godeke. 
Mr. Millspaugh lived near the high school and lead a quiet life of teaching and coaching basketball and baseball. Many of us didn’t know that he had been an intelligence officer and was captured by the enemy and severely tortured during WWII. He was always there for you in his quiet way and I know one player who will never forget the try out he arranged for him with the St. Louis Cardinals. 
Olney Memories and Genealogy are a look into the past. Recently I found the attached list Olney Heroes while pursuing my ancestors and thought some of you might like to read the list  and perhaps share the names and memories with your family as I will with mine especially on every Veteran’s Day.  This list is of 74 Olneans who gave their all and were honored in a Memorial Service at the Olney Fairgrounds on Sunday, July 1, 1945 at 2 p.m. The title of the ceremony was  "Lest We forget" and was attended by a very large crowd. The Roll Call was read by C. T. Cramer who was the principal of the Central Street School.
Two of the Olney Heroes are a part of my family. The first native of Richland County to be killed in action was Sam K. Bourne, (formerly of Wynoose.)  He died in an aircraft over the Bataan Peninsula on April 7 1942. Number 67 of 74 was Frank Zimmerle who died on April 1, 1945 on an island of the Philipines as the result a of enemy artillery. 
At one time there was a large  Plaque in front of the courthouse with all 74 of these names engraved for all to see. It would be nice if that Plaque could be found or replaced to remind us of why we have Olney memories. 
The last line "They Died That Freedom Might Live " is etched in my Olney Memories forever.

      Harvey Zimmerle
       USMC (ret)
      Class of ' 57

Richland County 

Honor Roll

Sammie Bourne


Grady Horton

Arthur R. Shultz


Paul Redmon

Warren Bolton


Walter Creech

Joe McCulloch


Robert O. Henry

William E. Ratcliffe

Carlin Miller

Harry Sloan


Percy K. Jones

Cletus Schneider


James L. Jones

Paul McNair


Grant Giese

Randall Bourell


Paul Barker

Robert Egleston


Earl H. Murphy

Joe Wallace


Ernest Kuhlig

Kenneth Berryhill

Vernon A. Kocher

Melvin Mullinax


Herbert Zerkel

Rudolph Heckler


Harold O. Rankin

Galen Dugan


James J. Gillen

Glen Hart


Harley P. Meeks

George Armsey


Maynard Davis

John Gillen 


Alford R. Royce

John Ed Lathrop


Donald Umfleet

John Robert Hicks

Omer Lauridsen

Wayne Faris


Robert L. Webber

Frederick W. Seaton

Cyril Arteberry

Clinton O. Read


James Reynolds

Glen E. Moats


James Goodman

David Caywood


Verne Coan

Bert Fields


Jewel Wm. Cokley

George Michels


Wayne D. Whitaker

Glenn D. Cook


Harold D. Varner

Cornelius Diemel


Joe Baughn

Russell Anderson


Wm. F. Zimmerle

Dean Isom


Wm. E. Burgin

John F. Davidson


Robert L. Gaede

Elmer Ray


Albert L Kurtz III

John Kincaid, Jr.


Lowell Vern Harmon

John E. Dickerson

John H. Chaplin

Kenneth Lough


Bernard E. Brauer

Louis Clay Mahan

Paul Runyon





Vinson Donald Elliott

“They Died That Freedom Might Live”

=======================================================

Jim Dale


   May Day Parade—

Although May Day has been mentioned before, I thought
I would write about my experience with and view of this annual event at
Olney in the early 1930's. At that time the county still had many small
one-room country school houses, thus there were plenty of schools to
participate in the parade. Each school or class would have a particular
theme for which they would make tissue paper costumes, posters of
different kinds, dress up like flowers, etc. Some of these decorations
were pretty corny, but I am sure that most parents thought their
children looked beautiful. 
   When I was in the 4th grade at Silver Street School I was chosen to
dress up like George Washington and Neva Schneiter represented Martha
Washington. I had a white cotton wig with pony-tail, black coat with
long tails, fancy shirt cuffs, black knee britches, and white socks. I
was embarrassed and felt like a sissy-britches. However, in those days
if a teacher or parent told you that you were going to do something, you
did it. I have a picture of Neva and myself in the parade following
Curly Wilson who was carrying a large American flag. I do not remember
whether we were just at the front of our class, or whether we lead the
whole Silver Street School contingent. That particular year our school
was chosen to put together the sacks of treats that were given to each
pupil at the end of the parade at the County Fairground. We did the
sacking after school the day before the parade and as I recall each sack
contained an orange, some sticks of hard candy, and a couple of other
items that I do not remember (that was about 70 years ago so I have an
excuse). It was actually pretty hard work because there were so many
sacks to fill. When we finished we each got to take an orange and a
couple of pieces of candy as a reward for the work. 
   After the students got their sack of treats at the fairground, they
then had foot races on the race track with each school getting to enter
one person from each grade in the races. With so many rural schools it
meant that there were plenty of entrants. However, the race track was
wide and I feel sure that it did not take more than two heats to
determine the winners for each class. Winners from first grade through
high school were each appropriately given blue, red, or white ribbons
for their victories. I guess there would be some honor in saying that
you were the fastest kid in your class in the whole county. 
   By the time students got in high school the foot races got to be
considered pretty rinky-dink--thus before the races were finished many
upper classmen took off for the reservoir north of town to participate
in the annual May Day ritual of going swimming. Swimming was really a
misnomer because it was more of a dip with participants diving in and
rapidly getting out due to the frigidness of the water. I do not think
that any of us would have qualified as entrants to a polar bear club.
   In later years Russia chose May 1st as a day to have a large May Day
parade to show off their military forces and equipment and to celebrate
their military might. Presumably to counter Russia's parade, someone or
some organization in our country decided to choose May 1st to celebrate
what we now call Law Day. I liked it better when little towns like Olney
chose May 1st as a day to have a parade consisting of and honoring
children and to celebrate the greening of grass,leafing out of dormant
trees and the coming of spring in general. For the pupils it also meant
that it would soon be time for summer vacation!

  Jim Dale
  Class of 1940
=============================================================


HARVEYZimm@aol.com

White Squirrel stories as I remember;
The way I "remember" the "political" story Of the White House and the Olney symbol involved a former Olney sheriff who had been elected to the House of Representatives and his initials were G.S. (as in Shipley).
Well, he wanted to impress JFK  (same party) and indicated to the people of Olney his intentions of procuring a pair of the famous Squirrels and presenting them to the occupants of the White House and setting the Squirrels loose on the White House lawn. The people of Olney said no!
As I recall he wasn’t re-elected?

The next story of White Squirrels is a fact and may have influenced the decision of the above story? In 1950 the local Boy Scout troop went to Valley Forge, Pa. Willie R. and yours truly were the two youngest scouts that made the trip by train to V.F. The troop had received permission to trap and take two White Squirrels to the  Jamboree. As the train pulled out of Olney headed East on the B&O Railroad, the squirrels were handed through an open bathroom window and the bathroom was occupied by one of the youngest scouts each time a conductor came through the car to make sure the squirrels were not discovered. We made to the camp site without incident and erected a large sign to advertise our unique symbol. Some time during the campout a rival troop came through in the night and pulled up our tent pegs The troop was identified and the following plan was carried out to "get even". The word was passed that the White Squirrels had had babies and the first troop to view the "babies" would be the rival troop. An  "L" shaped gauntlet was formed and the "guests" were allowed to pass through the gallant one at a time. As they made the "L" turn they were guided over the concealed hole in the ground that held the left over food, (often referred to as garbage). The Scout Masters managed to get things back in hand and a verbal reprimand was given to both troops.
The guest speaker at the Jamboree was someone called President Harry S. Truman and he gave a speech on a place called Korea!!! He stated that some of us might be called upon to go there in the future.This didn't impress this 12 yr old.
One last note on the Squirrels. One died for reasons unknown and we held a military funeral and were required to bring the body back to Olney for burial to show that the Squirrel had not escaped while in Pa. Guess who had the bathroom watch on the return trip?

Harvey Zimmerle
Class of '57
===========================================================

Dorothy Tice Moore
Mimidot52@aol.com


Memories of Olney, well  I  still have a few left that I have  not seen mentioned and  wonder where are more of the older Olney group!  Come on, I know you all are out there.  How about some of you memories too!?
     I recall going out to seven hills, east of Olney, and at that time it seemed so far away. My best friend's boyfriend would drive us out there and we raced up and down those  hills, never realizing how dangerous it really was! But, being so young we thought it was a real thrill!  Were we hard up for something to do in Olney? Yes!
      But that was fun at the time.  I used to work for Mike's west, while in  high school and  Mike and his wife were so nice to all of us kids who worked there. After closing at night, Mike would load all of us up in his stationwagon,[ his wife, daughter and son and son-in-law,] and take us out to eat at Deckers [or CD's as some called the place] Drive Inn west of Olney and we would have burgers and fries and shakes!    
      I also remember Gassmans  Ice cream parlor!  Now that was really  good ice cream!   Also the place to go after school was Schmalhausens for cherry cokes and just to see and be seen!
     Does anyone remember a drug store on the corner of Main St and Fair Street?  I can't remember the name of the couple that ran it though. My sister used to send me there for cigarettes and the man always gave me the third degree about who they were for &  etc. I was really young at the time!
      Olney has changed so much that it is not the same home town that I remember as a kid and getting older and going to high school we had loads of fun, but as I grew older, I just was not content to stay there any longer, nothing to do, no Jr. College. little or no job opportunities. So, in 1951 ,  I left Olney and never returned!
But, that is not to say that I am not  grateful for the wonderful memories of the few years I did live there. I also remember the old Sherman Store, JC Penny's and the neat way money was sent up to the office in those tube contraptions. Also Bowers drug store, Gaffers  jewelry/book store where we bought our books for school. No traffic light and I am not sure if we even had more than one police officer. Growing up in a small town is something that so many young people today  have missed out on.  The experience is something that no one can understand unless they have lived it.  I am glad to have grown up in Olney USA.  Another neat experience I remember fondly, is the end of WWII.  Olney was celebrating like everyone all over the USA, cars lined downtown, with people shouting, cars honking their horns and just a joyous, exhilarating occasion for  all! We thought that was the end of wars, but so much has happened since then and NOW we are facing many more unknown times ahead!
    A couple more things that I feel that pang of regret is the demolition of the old high school on Main Street and the old train depot is gone. But, I understand that Olney is trying to move the depot to Millers grove. Has anyone heard if that has happened or not?
   I do have wonderful memories of my teachers in high school, Mr. Snively, Mr. Bowers, Mr. Cammon and many others.  Most teachers were really super and did a great job teaching.

I do wish all of you Olney friends well, and though I am older than most of you writing  we all share many fond memories of times gone by! 

Dorothy [Tice] Moore, 
Class of 1950
=============================================================

Walt Jones

wjonesspc@hotmail.com
Ann, I just want to say that you are doing a great job with the Olney 
memories.  I appreciate getting them and I do have flashbacks about my years 
in Olney.  I have put together some interesting statistics about the first 
fourteen memories that have been submitted.  My calculations show that there 
have been 166 different articles in the memories thus submitted.  Exactly 
100 names have been submitted with class identification while 66 have not 
included their class.  Several graduates have submitted more than one 
article.  The class of 1960 had thirty-one articles, the class of '65 had 
twelve articles and all others had seven or less.  The following identified 
classes sent articles:  the classes of 1940, '44, '47, '48, '50, '51, '52, 
'55, '56, '59, '60, '61, '62, '63, '64, '65, '66, '68, '69, '70, '71, '72, 
'73, and '84.  Please keep in mind this is not a scientific evaluation and 
it is highly possible that I missed a class. If so, I apologize and you can 
let me know if you wrote an article that I missed.  Remember that 66 of the 
articles written did not have a class identification.  I am also amazed that 
someone from the class of 1954 did not send an article indicating that the 
Olney football Tigers beat Flora 6-0 in the last game of 1953.  I remember 
that game well!  It was the first time in twenty-five years that we beat 
Flora.  What a game!!  And then there was the painting of the water 
tower--Olney 6  Flora 0.  I wonder who climbed the ladder and was tall 
enough to paint the letters.  I know, but do you?  On Monday following the 
game all the seniors took the day off.  Remember that--the next day we all 
went to Mr. Dee's office to get an unexcused absence.  There are many other 
things I remember about my home town that I may share at a later time. I am 
presently living in Olbong, Il. where I retired after being in public 
education for 42 years.  Hope to see all you class members at our fifty year 
reunion in 2004.  Good luck to all of you.

Walt Jones—

Class of 1954--AKA Spunk

=========================================================
Bertha Coan Branham

aussie@wworld.com
Walter Byrnes lived on W. Main.  He brought brother John to see Dr. Fritschle

when a 1936 radiator blew up in his face.  Doc sang how tall the corn does 

grow and said, sit down there while I think of another verse.  Then told him to

 shut his eyes and sprayed his face with something.  Told him you'll be dizzy 

for a while but it will feel better.  And he did. 

	Bertha (Coan) Branham

Class of  ‘57




=========================================================================

Sue Hagen Muehling

smuehling@msn.com
 

I was talking to my mother the other day and we happened to get on the subject of Nelli Leatherland. Now I am sure that most of you under 50 will not remember who Nelli Leatherland was. However, those of us that went to junior high and high school in the late 50's and 60's will remember when I remind you.

 

There was woman and her husband who lived on the North/South railroad tracks that ran through Olney. The street was the same one that ran on the North side of the gas company on Walnut. I can't remember what the name of that street was. Anyway, Nelli had a two store house that sat next to the railroad tracks. She ran a knitting shop from the front parlor of the house and it is there that most of us would get our angora to wrap around that prized class ring of our boyfriend. Nelli would cut 3 yard pieces of every color in the rainbow and wrap them neatly in little plastic bags. We would wrap the angora around the ring making sure the face would show. Then take a toothbrush and brush the yarn until there was a big ball of hair all over your finger.

 

My mother and my grandmother loved Nelli. My grandmother, Delpha Martin would go to Nelli's house and the two would sit in the parlor and knit for hours. Nelli was about 5'1" tall and her husband Bob was a shoe cobbler in town. Her hair was gray when I knew her and she would wear it in a tight little bun at the top of her head. She would laugh at all the girls that would come in so excited to buy her yarn for that special ring. She loved it. 

 

Nelli also ran a rooming house for the railroad men. They would come through on the train and stay at Nelli and Bob's for the night. She would make them breakfast and dinner. Nelli was well known for a clean bed and good food.  

 

Sheila (Hagen) Muehling

Class of 1966

